UCOL Meeting Thursday 14 March 2019, 7.30pm
Centre for Sustainability seminar room, 563 Castle St.
 
Chair: Sue                                                                   Note-taker: Sara

 
Apologies: Warren Hurley, Susan Jack, Claire Loft, Min, Jan Burch, Alex King, James & Jess

Present: Sara, Sue, Catherine, Anne, Pauline, Rainer and Marianne, Roz & Michael, Donald & Miriam, Maurice, Rosemarie, Frances & Sandy, Sander, Maria, Gay, Karen (present at the last induction), Tim.


Minute 1: we agree to keep High Street Co-Housing as the name of our neighbourhood 16G, 1B

Minute 2: We agree to ask Susan to make contact with Ngāi Tahu to discuss the possibility of gifting us a Māori name to sit alongside High Street co-housing. 16G, 1O, 1B.


[bookmark: _GoBack]
Round of Appreciations
Maria for sending photos of the site around; Marianne for the lovely days with no rain; Sandy for Sue trying to run the meeting on time; Rosemarie for the information on our remedial ground situation, which has clarified her property’s own situation.

PCG Site Report/ Updates
Rainer: there have been no additional meetings, but imported crushed concrete has been approved as the solution, at an extra cost of $20,000. Rainer ran into the foreman on site recently, and reported how he seemed excited with the new plans for the roof, which instead of remediating it will now be insuring against future leaks; he also mentioned that he was expecting the electrician and plumber teams to come on site on Monday and start their work on the High St. block, and then on the Alva St. block.
There will be a site meeting tomorrow with Stefan Box, and Rainer wanted to draw attention on a few items of their agenda:

1) whiteware schedule for M units: it’s now urgently needed. Sara has collected information from all parties, and should request quotes for a third rangehood option to F&P; this type of rangehood has more simple joinery design associated to it, while still being a recirculating powerpack.

2) discussions about Aurora; Maria under the impression that Alex was going to investigate this. He will be present at the meeting tomorrow (is that right?), so should be clarified during the meeting.

Presentations to Karen: at this point, Karen arrived at the meeting and it was decided that we should all have a short presentation of everyone to her.

(continuing with the meeting)
“They”(who?) took 5,500 off the cost of the roof of the library, due to…????

Sara to attach Maria’s circulated documents with the budget figures together with the minutes.


BCG Report

Budget Control Group met yesterday. Approved 5 or 6 invoices. Quite a bit for the lawyers ($20,000). Invoices are as expected, extras are just the remedial work. Maria advised everyone to keep track on the contingency numbers, and that we should be aware that the remedial work will take over half of that (56%). It’s all in the documents that she circulated. This means that for now there are no implications for the price of the units increasing.


Mid-level Flooring Update							Tim
Nothing to add for now; keep this item in the agenda.



Update on Lawyers							Anne/ Catherine
Rainer: we have a trust account with Polson & McMillan, with retention money. So we need to take that into account. Perhaps a group of two directors and two others to have a meeting with two staff from Polson & McMillan and see if we can have an understanding about how much work they need to do, and how much it would cost.
Roz has experience with Simon (Polson?) and she doesn’t recommend him, not just because of his fees, but also because of his work.
Anne: Sally McMillan had a conversation with her, and said that both Simon and Catherine (not our Catherine!) had a good understanding of our project.
Catherine: Helen was recommended by someone that was involved in our project at an earlier stage; she was known by her abilities to think outside the box; she many times would not charge for her time, and was instrumental refining our documents. Catherine also commented on the amount of pressure she was in at the end of last year while preparing out documents for the sale and purchase agreements; she also was lacking support from this company, and had also suffered a head injury. She was relentlessly available working on weekends to get all the documents ready for signing and sending everything to Kiwi bank.

Rainer said that it was not straight forward to change things with the trust account.
Frances also highlighted Alex’s recommendation to seek a third firm with experience in unit titeling to have an idea; also it is concerning to her that the firm she was associated with didn’t offered her clerical support.

Donald: it is a good opportunity for us to look at other firms since Helen is not a specialist in unit titeling, and this will be critical at the end stage of our project.

A group of two directors and two other people should be formed, and look not only for a discussion with Polson & McMillan, but also to look for other firms. So the directors and BCG group will elect four people and we will discuss this further at the next meeting.


Site/ project naming
Rainer asked why do we need to change it; everyone recognises the name, Tim’s just gave a presentation with that title, it’s everywhere on the internet; he alluded to Kristian’s email suggested having a bilingual name, perhaps we can have a suggestion from the Maori group that blessed our site and seem to have a very good understanding of what co-housing is.
Roz mentioned there are no Māori in the group; could it be disrespectful to use a Māori name when there’s no knowledge of the culture and language.

Rosemarie highlighted that one of the dangers of asking for a name to the iwi is that they might gift us a name that we don’t like. She again used the example of the Settlers museum, which was renamed Toitū. People were bewildered as to why, but it came then clear that Toitū is a tributary river in Serpentine Av., and there is a lot of history around it, which most of us didn’t know of.

Sander has a concern about keeping High Street, and then the address being in Alva Street. Naming the driveway? Tim thinks it’s entirely possible, but it could add to the confusion.

Catherine: High street school’s official address was nr. 7 Montpellier St.

Minute 1: we agree to keep High Street Co-Housing as the name of our neighbourhood 16G, 1B

Minute 2: We agree to ask Susan to make contact with Ngāi Tahu to discuss the possibility of gifting us a Māori name to sit alongside High Street co-housing. 16G, 1O, 1B.

Donal also mentioned that with the gifting of a Maori name, we also have to think about creating Tikanga.


“To Do” List Progress
· Unit numbering system: 					Tim
No updates, as it’s not a priority

· Kitchen Formica Samples					Tim
Tim left some samples of stainless steel, formica bench top and kitchen cupboards
M units should pick the appliances and kitchen benches now.

· Samples for carpets/ flooring through S&W			Tim
Samples will be in Tim’s office

· Appliances selection						Sara
Some discussion about the rangehoods, Tim suggested we should all pick a telescopic rangehood (the same as for Roz & Michael) in replacement of the two powerpacks that we’ve been choosing. This is because apparently they won’t require the same amount of ducting that these need, with the advantage of also being a recirculating unit.

Open forum

Anne: There could be a need for another induction workshop as a lady currently living in Australia is keen to come and find out more about co-housing; she’ll be in Dunedin during Easter (from 20th April). Jannette Wilcox is a second person from Australia who is also interested and available during Easter. 
Gay has had two inquiries of people about to retire, one north of Auckland, the other a local couple. So they should be involved if there is an induction. 

Sander: we now have a key – a proper key – for a cabinet where the laptop is usually kept. Swipe card access at the moment is held by Alex and Sander, other co-housers that are Uni staff should request access to this room.

Marianne mentioned she and Rainer will not be here during the Easter period; she wanted to finish the meeting with some thoughts about a seminar she had recently been to about loneliness; some conclusions of some health studies indicated that loneliness poses a larger risk to health than smoking, and that men are chronically lonely.
  

Meeting ended at 9:10p.m.
